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TO: Mayor & Members of the Board of Trustees 
 
FROM: Town Manager Michelle Eddy 
 
DATE: April 19, 2024 
 
SUBJECT: 2024 Proposed Tarn Improvements and Plan  
 
 

 

Background 
On April 21, 1971, and updated in 1991 an agreement (attached) was drafted and signed 
designating perpetual recreation rights to the Goose Pasture Tarn, “Tarn,” to the Town of 
Blue River, “Town.”  Since 1971, residents of the Town of Blue River have enjoyed use of 
the Tarn for fishing, kayaking, paddle boarding and boats with electric motors.  The Town 
of Breckenridge owns the dam, water and land under the water.  The Theobald Family has 
remained owner of the land surrounding the Tarn, aka “the doughnut.” 
 
The Town has stocked the Tarn in the summer with trout, provided resident stickers and 
boat permits for a fee of $20.  The Town has utilized law enforcement to enforce residency 
requirements and rules outlined in Chapter 6 of the Blue River Municipal Code.   
 
Since 2016, members of the Board of Trustees including the Mayor and Mayor Pro Tem and 
staff have conducted ongoing conversations with the Theobald Family concerning the 
potential purchase of land surrounding the Tarn. 
 
In 2020, the Town of Breckenridge, owner of the water, dam and land under the Tarn began 
construction of a new earthen dam and closed use of the Tarn until the end of 2023.   
 
In January 2024, Town of Blue River Mayor Toby Babich and Town Manager Michelle Eddy 
met with Rob Theobald concerning the reopening of the Tarn and the potential 
improvements, staffing, and potential purchase.  At the meeting plans were presented 
(attached) and a discussion of a long-term land use agreement.  A draft plan were sent to the 
Theobald Family in February.  The Town Attorney’s office has been working on a land use 
agreement.  To date no response has been received. 
 

Draft Plan 
 
Entrance/Exit 

• It is proposed to improve the entrance to the west side of the Tarn by widening and 
realigning the area.  The entrance will contain a sign indicating “Private Lake. No 
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Public Access.”  The entrance will be a one-way entrance with an exit on the north 
end.  There will be additional signage indicating one way and no access on the north 
end.  This draft concept has been preliminarily approved by CDOT.  The exit had 
previously been used by construction crews during the dam replacement.  

• By creating a one way in/out, it improves the safety of exiting and re-entering Hwy 9. 
 
West Side Recreation Area 

• It is proposed to install a sign at the base of the entrance area indicating for use by 
Blue River Residents ONLY and permits required. 

• A small shed will be installed, and power provided to the shed.  The shed will be 
painted to meet Land Use Regulations and with colors matching the natural 
environment.  The shed will be a check in point and station for the proposed Blue 
River Ambassador staff. 

• Power for the shed will be to allow for use of a small tablet and Starlink internet.  
The system will enable staff to verify permitting and residency. 

• A single porta potty will be placed for the summer only replicating what has been 
provided and serviced at Theobald Memorial Park (Town Park). 

• A trash can will be placed out daily and removed daily for use by residents utilizing 
the Tarn. 

• It is proposed to have limited parking available, with the “roadway” crossing through 
the middle and green fishing, boat entrance space along the water way. 

 
Blue River Ambassadors 

• The Blue River Ambassadors will be seasonal staff working Memorial Day to 
September 30th each season. 

• The Ambassadors will be responsible for checking residency, directing residents in 
going online to purchase boat permits, picking up trash and weeds in the area of the 
Tarn. 

• Ambassadors will unlock and open the shed each day as well as closing and locking 
the shed.  All trash bags will be returned to Town Hall each day. 

 
 



















































Sculpt the entrance to make it 

more direct and gradual. 

Have Private Lake no public ac-

cess sign at Highway entrance. 

Formal welcome sign as you en-

ter the parking area 



Parking area 

Add “Ambassador” hut; trash bin; porta 

potty. 

Create boat area 

Formalize parking with informational 

signage 



Exit 

The Tarn would become one way in 

and out. The exit would be formal-

ized on the north end to exit out to 

Hwy 9 
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